
 
CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

 
 
DATE: FEBRUARY 28, 2022 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 
 
FROM: ROBERT YALDA, P.E., T.E., PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

TATIANA HOLDEN, P.E., DEPUTY PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 
 
SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO APPROVE AMENDMENT NO. 1, TO CHANGE THE 

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT FOR UNINTERRUPTED POWER 
SUPPLY SYSTEMS FROM SIEMENS MOBILITY, INC. TO YUNEX, LLC 
AND TO EXTEND EXPIRATION DATE TO DECEMBER 31, 2022 

 
MEETING  
DATE: MARCH 23, 2022 
 
 
SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the City Council authorize Amendment No. 1 to change the Professional 
Services Agreement for the Uninterrupted Power Supply Systems from Siemens 
Mobility, Inc. to Yunex, LLC and to extend the expiration date of the contract to 
December 31, 2022.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
At the June 23, 2021 meeting, City Council approved the contract with Siemens 
Mobility, Inc. for the installation of the Uninterrupted Power Supply Systems (UPS) 
for ten traffic signals in the amount of $90,525. 
 
DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 
 
As of October 2021, Siemens has almost completed the UPS installations. However, 
not all of the modules were able to be completed due to the many incandescent 
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vehicle indications and pedestrian heads that have not been converted to LED. In 
order for the systems to perform/work correctly, the transition to LED is required.  
 
Unfortunately, due to COVID, all Siemens’ vendors/manufacturers are behind on LED 
production due to the current market shortages of materials available. It has been 
communicated to staff that the order for the Calabasas pedestrian modules will not 
be fulfilled until April 2022. In order for the contactor to complete the installation 
and perform the necessary testing, the contract will need to be extended to the end 
of the year 
 
FISCAL IMPACT/SOURCE OF FUNDING: 
 
No budget adjustment is required nor is being requested for this change. The project 
is funded utilizing SB1 (Senate Bill 1 – The Road Repair and Accountability Act of 
2017) funds.   
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
That the City Council authorize Amendment No. 1 to change the Professional 
Services Agreement for the Uninterrupted Power Supply Systems from Siemens 
Mobility, Inc. to Yunex, LLC and to extend the expiration date of the contract to 
December 31, 2022.  
 
ATTACHMENTS:  
 
Attachment A – Letter from Siemens 
Attachment B – Declaration of Consent  
Attachment C – Amendment to the Professional Services Agreement 

 
 


